
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston 

Minutes of Meeting 

September 27, 2012 

 

Vice President Jack Hopkins called the meeting to 

order.  Sarah gave the invocation which was 

followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  The 

following members were present: 

 

Letty Dietes                    Sarah and Y 

Villarreal 

Russell Shrader                 Jack and Fay 

Hopkins 

Bob Hogue                      Pam and Ed Parnell 

Betty Gower                    Dean Wilson 

Jack Kellmann                  Becky Kuykendall 

Thomas Carlucci 

 

The secretary read the minutes of the last meeting.  

Dean moved they be approved.  Ed seconded the 

motion and the minutes were approved, as read. 

 

Announcements: 

 

Ed announced he has 2 new members signed up and 

will have dues paid by the end of the week.  Pam 

Parnell, Don Kuykendall, Betty Gower, and Kimberly 

Coleman are reinstating their memberships.  Thomas 

Carlucci and Lloyd Buckmaster have joined. This is 

an exciting time for the club as we welcome our new 

members. 

 

Dean provided humor. 

 

Our guest speaker for the day was Jessica Powers.  

Jessica is the Curator of Art of the Mediterranean 

World at the San Antonio Museum of Art.  She gave a 

very informative talk about the museum and the 

Aphrodite exhibit going on this fall.  She also 

talked about the activities at the museum and the 



types of art displayed. There were several 

pamphlets available that gave more information. 

 

Bob Hogue won the kitty---$13.75. 

 

Following the Optimist Creed, the meeting adjourned 

at 12:45. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Becky Kuykendall  


